CHAIRMAN'’S STATEMENT FERES

On behalf of the Board of Directors of Greater China Holdings Limited
(the “Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”), | would
like to present to the shareholders the 2004 annual report.

Year 2004 was a promising year as the economy of Hong Kong was fully
recovered and the business atmosphere was good. Property market in
Hong Kong recorded more than 10% growth and Group’s investment
property, 1 Lyndhurst Tower, recorded a new high figure with over 95%
of the total gross floor areas was leased out. It is expected that rental
income would provide a recurrent income for the Group in the coming
years.

Besides, the Group’s investment in the production and sale of organic
fertilizers presented its first operating results. Although the operating
results were less than expected, we believe that the investment is still
valuable for the Group as it has already provided another source of
income to the Group.

The Board will continue to explore business opportunities that are
valuable to the Group and to our shareholders concerned.

APPRECIATION
| would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our dedicate staff for
their efforts and support from our shareholders in the past year.

Xu Ying
Chairman

20 April 2005
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